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PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   TTTOOOPPPIIICCC   
 

During this half term we will be continuing to look at and investigating rhyming books, alliteration, numbers, 
colours and shapes. We are also working towards ensuring pre-reception children are school ready; 
independent in removing/putting on jumpers, cardigans, coats and shoes, personal care, number recognition 1-
5/10, name recognition, rhyming strings….. etc. 
 
In addition to the above, we will also be looking at your child’s interests and likes and we will use these in our 
weekly planning.   We will also be encouraging independence and confidence through play during our sessions.  
   
   
DDDAAATTTEEESSS   FFFOOORRR   YYYOOOUUURRR   DDDIIIAAARRRYYY   (May be subject to change)   
 
June 
Monday 3rd Back to Preschool. 
Thursday 6th  School and Preschool - Individual photographs – (no uniform).  
Thursday 20th Preschool children to bring a packed lunch as there is no school lunch.  
Friday 28th Teacher Training Day – Preschool closed. 
 
July 
Friday 5th Pre-reception Transition in to Class 1 – all day.   
Wednesday 10th School Performance – afternoon –Cambo Village Hall at 13:30. There will be a small  
 raffle and refreshments. 
Thursday 11th School Performance – evening – Cambo Village Hall at 18:00, doors open 15 mins   
 before. 
Monday 15th Preschool children to bring a packed lunch as there is no school lunch. 
Monday 15th  Progress Reviews/Settling in Stories to be sent out to parents. 
Tuesday 16th Sports Evening. (Email sent out on Sunday 16th June with details). 
Wednesday 17th  Preschool are at Wallington all day.  Further information to follow. 
Thursday 18th  Preschool children to bring a packed lunch as there is no school lunch. 
Thursday 18th If you would like to discuss your Progress Review/Settling in Story with your key person 
 please speak to them to book a time. 
Friday 19th  Preschool closes for the summer holidays 
 
Monday 22nd  July to Friday 2nd August – Wraparound Holiday club. 
 
SSSNNNAAACCCKKK   CCCOOONNNTTTRRRIIIBBBUUUTTTIIIOOONNN 

Pre-school will continue to provide your child with a healthy snack and the charge is 40p per 
child, per morning and 40p per afternoon.  Snack money is to be paid, in advance, every 
week please.    
 
We would still very much welcome, on special occasions (e.g. birthdays), any 
homemade cakes, scones or biscuits! 

 
SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   LLLUUUNNNCCCHHHEEESSS   
Pre-school children are welcome to stay for lunch.  The cost for lunch is £2.00 per day and this MUST be paid 
either in advance or on the day your child is staying. If paying by cheque, please make it payable to Cambo 
First School.    
   



 
 
 
 
 
 
PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   PPPRRRIIICCCEEESSS      
Costs for under 3s, or non funded children, to attend Pre-school sessions:  £10.00 per session.  Please be 
aware that all regular sessions (set days per week) must be paid for, even if your child does not attend 
on these days. Any other days will be seen as additional days and will be charged for.   
   
CCCHHHAAANNNGGGEEE   OOOFFF   DDDEEETTTAAAIIILLLSSS   
If your details change e.g. address, email/mobile phone number, can you please let a member of our 
staff know so we can update our records.   
   
OOOUUUTTTDDDOOOOOORRR   CCCLLLOOOTTTHHHIIINNNGGG   &&&   IIINNNDDDOOOOOORRR   SSSHHHOOOEEESSS            
Please can we remind you to ensure your child has appropriate clothing in Pre-school, e.g. 
sunhat/cap, wellies, change of clothes etc.  When necessary, please apply sun cream to 
your child before they come into Preschool and place a named bottle in your child’s 
bag.  We would also ask that your child has a pair of indoor only shoes.  Footwear can get 
rather wet/dirty after we’ve been having fun outside and it would really help if they had some 
indoor shoes to change into – these could be plimsolls, crocs or slippers etc. 
   
PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   DDDRRROOOPPP   OOOFFFFFF   AAANNNDDD   CCCOOOLLLLLLEEECCCTTTIIIOOONNN         
Please can you ensure you drop off and pick your child up promptly, if for any reason you are going to be late in 
dropping off/picking your child up, please let us know by calling the Pre-school mobile 07887 409641.  (Please 
also refer to our Late Pick-Up Policy).    
 
LLLAAATTTEEE   PPPIIICCCKKK---UUUPPP   
On the first occurrence of being late, the lateness will be recorded in a ‘Late Collection’ form and signed by the 
member of staff on duty and by another member of staff to witness the time of collection. You will be told by the 
member of staff on duty that a lateness record has been added.   
 
The 2nd and subsequent occurrences will incur a £5.00 fee for the first 5 minutes late (or part thereof) and a 
further £5.00 for each subsequent 5 minutes (or part thereof), any late collection fees incurred will be added to 
your next half term’s invoice.   
   
CCCOOOLLLLLLEEECCCTTTIIINNNGGG   YYYOOOUUURRR   CCCHHHIIILLLDDD   AAAFFFTTTEEERRR   LLLUUUNNNCCCHHH 
To ensure the safety of our children, only lunchtime supervisors are permitted to open the Pre-school door to 
allow you into the conservatory to collect your child after lunch. Please be aware that on some occasions you 
may have a little wait to be let in to the conservatory to collect you child; once playtime ends at 12:45 pm, our 
pre-school children line up with the rest of school and then they are sent into school; the lunchtime supervisors 
will be outside with the children at this time and unable to allow you entry into the conservatory.  If you need to 
collect your child earlier than 12:45 pm, please let a member of the pre-school team know when you drop your 
child off in the morning; you will then be advised to enter the school through the visitor entrance (via the school 
office) to collect your child.   Please do not enter the playground to collect your child.   
   
CCCOOONNNTTTAAACCCTTTIIINNNGGG   PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   
Please could we ask that you always contact Pre-school on 07887 409641, in the first instance, with any 
information/changes regarding your child.   The school office SHOULD NOT be contacted unless it is an 
emergency and you have been unable to contact Pre-school. 
   
SSSIIIGGGNNNIIINNNGGG   IIINNN///OOOUUUTTT   RRREEECCCOOORRRDDD   FFFOOORRR   PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL 
To help ensure our children’s safety please ensure you sign your child in/out and to write down who will be 
collecting your child at the end of the session or lunch time. 
   
PPPRRREEESSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   AAANNNDDD   SSSTTTAAAYYY   &&&   PPPLLLAAAYYY   FFFAAACCCEEEBBBOOOOOOKKK   PPPAAAGGGEEE 
We have a Secret Facebook page for Preschool and Stay & Play parents.  It was created to aid discussions and 
to allow parents and staff to put forward ideas, have debates and hopefully endeavour to improve and progress 
Pre-school. All important information will still be emailed to parents Facebook is here to allow group discussion, 
pass on information and answer questions easily.  If you would like to join the page please speak to a member 
of the Wraparound Team. 
   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
TTTHHHEEE   EEEAAARRRLLLYYY   YYYEEEAAARRRSSS   PPPUUUPPPIIILLL   PPPRRREEEMMMIIIUUUMMM   FFFUUUNNNDDDIIINNNGGG   
From April 2015, pre-schools, nurseries, childminders, schools and other childcare providers will be 
able to claim extra funding through the Early Years Pupil Premium to support children’s development, 
learning and care.  Therefore, I am writing to you to explain what the Early Years Pupil Premium is and to 
explain who is eligible for this funding.  
Early Years Pupil Premium provides an extra 53p per hour for three and four year old children whose parents 
are in receipt of certain benefits, or who were formally in local authority care, but who left care because they 
were adopted or were subjected to special guardianship or child arrangement order.  This means an extra £302 
a year for our setting, for each child taking up the full 570 hours funded entitlement to early education.  This 
additional money could make a significant difference to us. 
 
Who is eligible for Early Years Pupil Premium?     Three and four year old children will be eligible for this 
funding if they, or their parents, meet one of the following criteria: 

• Income support. 
• Income based Jobseeker’s Allowance. 
• Income related Employment and Support Allowance. 
• Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999. 
• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit. 
• Child Tax Credit (provided they’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 

income of no more than £16,190). 
• Working Tax Credit run-on, which is paid for four weeks after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 
• Universal Credit. 
• If they have been ‘looked after’ for 1 day or more. 
• If they have been adopted from care. 
• If they have left care under a special guardianship order of residence order. 

 
If you believe you may be eligible, please let me know as soon as possible and I will let you know what we need 
to do next to secure this funding. 

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask me. 
   
SSSTTTOOORRRYYY   BBBOOOXXXEEESSS///RRRHHHYYYMMMIIINNNGGG   BBBOOOXXXEEESSS   –––   LLLEEEAAARRRNNNIIINNNGGG   AAATTT   HHHOOOMMMEEE   IIINNNIIITTTIIIAAATTTIIIVVVEEE   
We will be sharing our story and rhyming boxes with you!  They consist of favourite Pre-school stories with 
props which can be shared at home. All the children will have the chance to bring them home for a few days.  
Please feel free to add to any the boxes we send home to you. 
   
AAABBBSSSEEENNNTTT   OOORRR   SSSIIICCCKKK   CCCHHHIIILLLDDDRRREEENNN   
If your child will not be attending Pre-school we would be really grateful if you could ring, email or text us to let 
us know – Pre-school Mobile: 07887 409641.   
 
If your child has had sickness or diarhorrea please allow 48 hours before they are brought back to Pre-school.  
If they have any infectious illnesses such as chicken pox could you please let us know so we can alert other 
parents. 
 
If your child takes poorly during Pre-school, staff will judge whether they need to be taken home and will inform 
parents in the first instance. Please be aware that we cannot administer Calpol etc, only medication prescribed 
by a doctor and with a full medical form filled out by the parent/carer beforehand.       

TTTAAAPPPEEESSSTTTRRRYYY   –––   PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL’’’SSS   OOONNNLLLIIINNNEEE   PPPEEERRRSSSOOONNNAAALLL   LLLEEEAAARRRNNNIIINNNGGG   JJJOOOUUURRRNNNAAALLL  
Tapestry is our online personal learning journal.  It really is the best way to see what fun your child is having 
within our setting.  We post both pictures and videos of what we are doing and we’d love you to comment on 
these.  You can also post your own pictures and videos of your time at home.  If you would like to view Tapestry 
before you sign up, please ask a member of the Pre-school Team. 
   
   
   



 
 
 
 
 
 
KKKEEEYYY   PPPEEERRRSSSOOONNN   
Each child within Cambo Pre-school has a key person.  A key person is an important person in your child’s life 
whilst at pre-school.  This person will help to settle your child in and build a good relationship with both you and 
your family and the child.  Parents/carers should take the time to build on this relationship at any given chance, 
for example, discussing any important events in their child’s life, or any difficulties their child may be 
experiencing. 
 
The key person is in charge of their key child’s development record; however this does not mean that other 
members of staff will not be adding to the record as well.  A key person is able to identify any gaps in a child’s 
development and plan to meet the child’s individual needs.  A key person is in charge of gathering information 
from parents/carers.  They will also communicate with other professionals as necessary.  
 
Your child’s key person will work with your child, help them learn and encourage them to achieve.  They will get 
to know your child well, become attuned to their likes, dislikes, attitudes and preferences and will provide your 
child with particular support at key times.     
 
If you are unsure of whom your child’s key person is please speak to a member of the team as soon as 
possible. 
   
HHHEEEAAADDD   LLLIIICCCEEE 
Please keep checking your child’s head for lice and inform a member of staff if your child has head lice.   
   
CCCOOOMMMPPPLLLAAAIIINNNTTTSSS   PPPRRROOOCCCEEEDDDUUURRREEE      
We have a Complaints Policy for parents to follow within our Wraparound Policies. These are held in the lever 
arch file beside the Wraparound desk in the Hall. We also display Ofsted contact details for parents who have 
any queries or issues regarding Early Years.   
   
PPPAAARRREEENNNTTT   HHHEEELLLPPPEEERRRSSS 

We always welcome any parent/carer wanting to help in Pre-school, it could be to read a 
story, sing some songs, anything you like!  Please see a member of staff if you are 
interested and can spare the time.  If you would like to be a regular helper in Pre-school, 
you will need to have a DBS (CRB) check. This is part of our Safeguarding Policy for adults 
who come into contact with children on a regular basis and is a statutory requirement.   If 
you need more details please see a member of staff.   

 
EEEMMMAAAIIILLL   
Sending correspondence via email helps us reduce printer ink cost as well as saving paper etc. If you would 
prefer to receive a hard copy of our correspondence please speak to your key person.   
 
OOONNN---LLLIIINNNEEE   BBBAAANNNKKKIIINNNGGG   ---   PPPAAAYYYIIINNNGGG   FFFOOORRR   PPPRRREEE---SSSCCCHHHOOOOOOLLL   SSSEEESSSSSSIIIOOONNNSSS      
If you would like to pay for your Pre-school sessions on-line, which will save Wraparound money, the 
information you need is:  Account: Cambo Pre-school, Sort code: 30-95-76, Account Number: 01881111.  
Please use your family name as reference.   Please continue to pay for lunch, snack and uniform money 
by cheque or cash. (Lunch money cheques should be made payable to Cambo First School – snack and 
uniform cheques made payable to Cambo Wraparound). 
   
SSSTTTAAAYYY   &&&   PPPLLLAAAYYY    –––   CCCHHHAAARRRGGGEEESSS   
Stay & Play runs every Tuesday 13:30 – 15:00 and is led by Sharon Birdsall. 
 
Fees: 

§ Up to and including 1 year olds: 50p 
§ 12-23 months: £1.50 
§ 2-4 years: £2.50 

 
Fee for S&P Snack:   40p per session. 
Tea/Coffee:  60p 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any queries on any of the above, please do not hesitate to speak to your key person or directly to 
me. 
 
Regards. 
 
Johanne Hodgson  
Cambo Wraparound Manager 


